TOWN OF WASHINGTON-RUSK COUNTY

TOWN BOARD MEETING
May 7, 2019

1)  Meeting called to order at 6:47PM., after Annual meeting adjourned.

2.) Kurt Gorsegner made a motion to approved board minutes from the previous
meeting. Jen Lehman seconded. All approved and motion carried.

3)  Resident, Liz Pierson inquired regarding an objection form for the upcoming BOR.
4.) Treasurer’s report was presented

5.) Clerk’s report. Reminder: BOR date is May 14. Discussion of sending out applications
for tavern licenses due June. Discussion of increase in election costs and need for new voting
machine. Shared information received in the mail. :

6.) Chairman’s report. Discussion of need to advertise for gravel bids in newspaper.
Discussion of roads in township being reported to have frost heaves and /or potholes. Betsy
reported that the Century Ride will once again be the end of May, and that Washington township
will have a dumpster at Thornapple recycling for the month of May for things such as furniture
and mattresses for town spring clean-up.  Betsy also discussed upcoming town meeting for July
6 regarding the Pulaski Lake ordinance, this will be put on the June agenda for discussion.

Road review was discussed and reminded it was for May 18 at SAM.

7.)  Discussion of agreement between towns with shared roads. This came about again due to
the problem with Mr. Repka and the gravel. He now claims that the town of Washington does
not own the road in front of his house where he took gravel. Betsy had discussion with Ron
Arts(town of Birch Creek) and Richard Brand. Washington shares roads with Birch Creek and
Wilson and the suggestion is we need an agreement for road maintenance as the town is paid for
this. Richard will be talking to Mr. Repka when he returns. Betsy will work on a general
agreement.

8.) Reviewed and Paid bills. Jen Lehman made a motion to do so which was seconded by
Kurt Gorsegner. All approved and motion carried.

9.) Meeting was adjourned at 7:48PM. Betsy Patterson made a motion to adjourn and was
seconded by Kurt Gorsegner. All approved and motion carried. Next meeting is June 4, 2019.
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